
SENIOR ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES, JULY 9, 2012 

Present: Dawn Jarrell, Jacqueline Neill, Penelope Stetson, Shirley Walker, Pat Wellington, Sharon Taylor, 
Frank DeRocchi (drop-in). 

Meeting held between 9:00 and 10:00 AM at the Safety Complex. 

Jacquie suggested that we send a thank you note to the Lee Church Congregational for their gift of left- 
over plants from their Spring Plant Sale.  It was our first fund raiser and benefited our group $192.50.  
The note sent to the attention of M. Banks and B. Brady. 

Frank was not able to stay for the whole meeting and asked again for someone to take over the 
chairperson’s position—Dawn kindly volunteered. 

Several community members, committee members have volunteered to hold free classes for seniors in 
the fall: Carolyn West, art class (our suggestions was a note card class.), Sharon Taylor will coordinate 
with her to find out class size; Jacquie Neill will teach a ceramic painting class with students all choosing 
the same green ware, she will order, will fire, and students will paint.  Later, if interest continues, 
Jacquie will offer her fired and cleaned green ware for students to paint as she has a large stash to 
share; Pat Wellington will offer a Mexican cooking class at her home. 

Any new program descriptions should be sent to both Dawn for listing in the E-Crier (Dawn Hayes will 
post) and to Shirley for our records. 

All of the above will be advertised in the E-Crier—Thursday noon is the deadline, Town Crier, Recycling 
Center, Town Hall, and the Lee Library. 

The Lee Fair/Town Picnic: Dawn offered an item for a raffle.  We will need to check out the legal 
guidelines for a raffle and solicit other items; Shirley offered small plants for sale in a tent (has a small 
pop-up) separate from the food tent.   

It was suggested that Dawn try to get her title changed from Welfare Director to Human Services 
Coordinator to better reflect what her job entails. 

Emergency information forms, McGregor Forms, can be found at the library and need to be tweaked to 
give emergency personnel better information.  Forms may also be found on the town website under 
Police Department—Forms.   

SAC does not have its own web page (someone will work on this ) and needs to have its own listing in 
the E-Crier to advertise programs.  Now most information is listed on the library site--programs are co-
sponsored by the Library and SAC.  If you Google SAC nothing will come up at this time. 

Frank reported that we have a banner and several white boards for advertising activities/events at 
various places in the town center.  

 



Shirley Walker 


